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1/4/2025

Hello.

I am writing to express my disatisfaction with your decision to allow pristine beautiful land near Chaminade with
beautiful views to be turned into an ugly and dangerous  industrial area. I don't know how you passed it without it 
making to the pages of Nextdoor to be discussed.

I live in Prospect Heights.
I live below the crest of the hill where there are eucalyptus trees. We know if they catch fire that they turn into
exploding  firecrackers 20 feet high on a mountain.  If a fire breaks out at a battery factory like it did at Moss
Landing, my  neighborhood will be burnt to the ground.

All I can imagine is that  Blackrock got to you as it goes through states and countries burning things down, using
DEW, (Direct Energy Weapons), Imho, then buying properties at low cost to build 15 minute cities to turn humans
into slaves to work for the 1% while the 99% are still permitted to live. Plus there is the plan to destroy the pineal
gland of humans so that they lose the possibility to feel spirituality, to make them a better slave, before they are
murdered.

I am so disappointed in your decision, that I hope you all get voted out of office.

Yours truly,
Tina K  May




